
 
NCPAT Meeting – Minutes of October 16, 2015 

 

Participating: Donavan Grant of NOVA (Mecklenburg) NCPAT Chair, Kathleen Balogh of North Carolina 
Council for Women (Buncombe), Bernetta Thighpen of North Carolina Council for Women, Bonnie 
Dickens & Alexy Ferrell of ReDirections (Rockingham) 

 I. Welcome and Introduction: Donavan Grant, Chair welcomed everyone to the NCPAT meeting.  

II. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of 7/17/15 were approved. 

III. Treasurer’s report and Membership:  Chair Donavan Grant reported that per Treasurer Joe Marinello, 
there is currently $7,626.70in the NCPAT coffer. It was mentioned for Joe to provide a list of the current 
NCPAT members. 

IV. Continuing Goals for NCPAT:  Discussed 2016 conference. Also discussed marketing for 2017 
conference, placing an emphasis on licensing and the 25th anniversary of NCPAT. Meeting time frame 
changes and trainings at meetings were also topics of conversation. 

V. NC Council for Women/DV Commission Update: Kathleen Balogh stated that a pamphlet is being 
prepared by the NCFW to share with victims stating what a BIP should do for them. Kathleen also 
discussed a BIP outcomes project with UNCC. 

 VI. Program Updates: none 

VII. Additional Business: none.  

VIII. Next Meeting date/location: January 15, 2016/ TBD 


